Campers on Mission hold rally

>> by Jim DUdlEV PR. Coordinator, Oklahoma Campers on Mission

The Oklahoma chapter of Campers on Mission (COM)
met at its annual spring rally, April 12-15. Those who
came were blessed as well as entertained.

Tuesday evening, Lois Kirkegard shared her testimony.
Wednesday evening, ventriloquist Joyce Lee, with help
from “Miss Ethel” and “Audie” kept everyone laughing.

Thurs. evening, April 14, speakers were Phil and Verlene
Thurston, former missionaries to Bangladesh, or as Phil
put it, “Next to Nowhere.”

Also in attendance were regional representatives Jerry
and Renee McGovern, who gave updated information on
the National COM rally in June.

As always, COM combines meetings with projects. The
men built two small walls, com-
plete with doors, and also put up
sheet rock at Chandler, Forrest.
The ladies completed 18 quilts,
17 girls dresses, 10 pairs of boys
shorts, six hats, one warmer and
one stuffed bear.

Oklahoma COM is always in
need of volunteers. If you would
like to be of service to others and
have a load of fun at the same
time, you may contact:

Marianne VanZandt, partner-
ship and volunteer missions min-
istry assistant at 405/942-3800,
Ext. 4336 or mvanzandt@bgco.org
or Jim Dudley, public relations co-
ordinator, Oklahoma Campers on
Mission at 405/733-0977 or dud-
leyfamily2000@hotmail.com
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